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October 24 , 2008 

VIA EMAIL 

GONZALEZ 

SAfiGiO 

HARLAN 

Ms. Nancy D. R yan , Hydrogeo logist 
Wi sconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2300 J. Dr. rv1arti n Luther Ki-r~g Jr. D1i ve 
Milwaukee, WI 53212 

Re: Dry C leaner Environmental Response Fund Site In vestigati on Review 
E xpress Cleaners, 3941 N. M ain Street, Racine, WI 
WDNR FID #252010000 ; BRRTS #02-52-547631 

Dear Nancy: 

We apologize for our del ay in responding to your letter, dated June 23, 2008 , requesting that the 
Ehrli ch Famil y Limited Partnership ("Ehrli ch") perfo rm additional investi gations. Since 
revenues in the Dry Cleaner Fund are insufficient to pay current claims and Ehrlich will not 
receive payments sooner th an Jul y 2009, we have been evaluating opti ons fo r fin ancing work at 
the above- referenced site (the "Site") . 

As to your request for informati on that was mi ssing from the M ay 14, 2008 , Site Investi gati on, 
or needed to be revi sed, Northern Environmental will provide you with the requested 
informati on. 

/\ ~ to ye! u!· reg~!est for additional investigaticr.s, \Ve v.' 0 1_dd !! ke to meet ,vith you :ind Chr~s 
Hatfi e ld from Northern E nvi ronmental to di scuss the fo llowing issues . 

Additi onal Soil Samplin g/ Moni toring Well 
We be li eve the ex tent of contamination has been adequately defined fo r purposes of completing 
a comprehensive remedi a l ac ti on plan. The extent of contaminati on has been adequately defin ed 
verti call y and hori zontally to the north of Bl 3/MW-8. Even if dry c leanup chemi cals have 
entered the roadway area, we be li eve such lateral di stributi on would not change the 
recommended remedi al approach. Therefore, we do not believe that additi onal soil sampling and 
monitorin g we ll s are necessary, and we would like to meet with you to di scuss thi s need and how 
the results of these additional in vestigati ons mi ght affec t the DNR 's evaluation of remedial 
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options. We want the next round of expenditures at this Site to be focused on cleanup, not 
investigation. 

Additional Rounds of Groundwater Monitoring 
We believe that there is an adequately defined trend of groundwater contamination; therefore, we 
do not believe that additional rounds of groundwater monitoring are necessary for purposes of 
evaluating remedial options. Conducting additional rounds of monitoring would only further 
postpone treatment, and we do not believe that the results of additional monitoring would affect 
the evaluation of remedial options. We do not object to additional monitoring during and post 
remediation, but merely want to focus efforts and expenditures on cleanup. 

Utilities as Migration Pathway 
We do not believe that utilities are providing a preferential contaminant migration pathway given 
the sandy nature of soil surrounding the utility corridors. Northern Environmental will provide 
you with an updated cross section that shows soil sample/ PID results and location of utilities. 
However, we would like clarification from you regarding the need for and extent of further 
evaluation. 

We look forward to meeting with you to discuss the matters described above. If you would like 
any additional information prior to meeting with us know, please let us know. 

WPS/mkr 
cc: Mr. Christopher Hatfield, Hydrogeologist, Northern Environmental 


